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November / December 2020 
 
 

Hello 4-H Youth, Families and Volunteers, 

     I would like to start by saying it has been so  
wonderful to see some of our 4-H clubs meet in person 
and doing fun activities the last couple months!  I know 
this will become more difficult for some during the 
colder months, but I truly thank you for your  
resiliency and willingness to try new things. 

     I can hardly believe that we are in November with 
Thanksgiving and Christmas right around the corner! 
My most sincere wish for this holiday season is that 
everyone remains happy and healthy! 
 
Check out these newsletter highlights! 

¶ Leadersô Board Election Results (pg. 3) 

¶ Annual Leader Training (save the date) and VIP 
Training (pg. 3) 

¶ Re-enrollment info (pg.6) 

¶ Club ideas to keep youth engaged (pg. 7) 

¶ 4-H Fun Fridays! (pg. 8) 

¶ 4-H Awards Video (pg. 10) 

 

Have a wonderful holiday season! 

Dana Berger 
4-H Program Coordinator 
UW Madison, Division of Extension, Winnebago County 
dana.berger@wisc.edu 
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Date Description Time 

Nov 6th Deadline for Halloween / Pumpkin Contest  

Nov 6th 4-H Fun Fridays - BINGO Zoom (pg. 8) 3:00 PM 

Nov 6-7th WI 4-H Virtual Fall Forum All Day 

Nov 7th Pizza Coupon Pickup at JPCC (pg. 4) 8 to 10 AM 

Nov 11th Meat Animal Board Meeting (TBD) 7:30 PM 

Nov 12th Fair Board Zoom 7:00 PM 

Nov 13th 4-H Fun Fridays - Show N Tell Zoom (pg. 8) 3:00 PM 

Nov 17th Leaders Board Meeting Zoom 7:00 PM 

Nov 20th Deadline for Re-enrollment  

Nov 20th 4-H Fun Fridays - 4-H Trivia Zoom (pg.8) 3:00 PM 

Nov 26-27th Extension Office Closed for Thanksgiving Break  

Date Description Time 

 Happy Holidays!  

Dec 4th 4-H Fun Fridays - 4-H Memories Zoom (pg. 8) 3:00 PM 

Dec 10th Fair Board Annual Meeting and Elections (TBD) 7:00 PM 

Dec 13th Holiday Drive-Thru Parade for Parkview (pg. 11) 3:30 PM 

Dec 24-25th Extension Office is Closed for Christmas  

Dec 31at Extension Office Closed for New Yearôs Eve  

Jan 1,2021 Extension Office Closed for New Yearôs Day  
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Rememberé 

If you are planning any in-person club meetings, workshops or events please submit 

a Program Planning Checklist Form.  This form is available by  

contacting Dana Berger (dana.berger@wisc.edu).  All in person programs 

must receive state approval before taking place.  Please submit forms at 

least 5 business days in advance. 

mailto:dana.berger@wisc.edu
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           Leadersô Board Message 

                   Election Results 

The Winnebago County 4-H Leaders' Association 

would like to thank everyone who voted in our 

annual election for members of the Board of  

Directors. The following candidates have been 

seated on the board starting with our October 

meeting held on Tuesday, October 20, 2020: 

 
Re-elected Adult Members (3 year terms) 
Kay Lettau 
Jennifer Crowley 
Steve Eichman 
 
Youth Members (elected to 1 year term) 
Josh Stone 
Maria Zillges 
Madison Plungy 
Hailey Domke 
 
Officer Positions: 
President:  Herb Numrich 
Co President:  Madison Plungy 
Vice President: Maria Zillges 
Secretary:  Jessie Giddings 
Co-Secretary:  Hailey Domke 
Treasurer:  Jill Petersen (non voting) 
 
Executive Committee: 
Herb Numrich 
Maria Zillges 
Kay Lettau 
Jen Crowley 
Jessie Giddings 
 
Finance Committee: 
Jessie Piper (Chair) 
Herb Numrich 
Steve Eichman 
Maria Zillges 
Josh Stone 
Dana Berger (non voting) 
Jill Petersen (non voting) 
 
We are looking forward to working with all of you 
in the upcoming year.  
 
Herb C. Numrich, President 
Winnebago County 4-H Leaders' Association 
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Volunteer Training Video  
In-Person Programming 

If you are an adult 4-H volunteer, please watch this 

video regarding in person programming and Covid-

19 safety.  Thanks so much for volunteering your 

time! 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦȅƻǳǘǳōŜΦŎƻƳκǿŀǘŎƘΚ
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Annual Leader Training 

 

VIP  (New) Volunteer Training 

What is VIP training?  

This state-mandated training is required for all new 4-H 

Volunteer as part of their volunteer orientation process.  

Existing leaders are welcome to attend to refresh their 

knowledge on any of these topics:   

Overview of Extension * Risk Management & Insurance 

State 4-H Policies * Essential Elements of 4-H  

Experiential Learning Model * Youth / Adult Partner-

ships * Available Resources for Leaders  

Next VIP Training: November 10th 7PM - Zoom 

Register Here: https://uwmadison.zoom.us/meeting/

register/tJMkd--vqjovE90T1KYZOqfxJINSsK-rm4Dp  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QLUd9lyMGO8&feature=emb_title
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QLUd9lyMGO8&feature=emb_title
https://uwmadison.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMkd--vqjovE90T1KYZOqfxJINSsK-rm4Dp
https://uwmadison.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMkd--vqjovE90T1KYZOqfxJINSsK-rm4Dp
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Pizza Orders 

Pizza coupons will be mailed out  

in early November to the  

Club Leader / Pizza Coordinator 

 

Thank you so much for your orders! 

 -Kelsie Smith, Pizza Coordinator 
 

         

  

 

 

 

 

 

Fleet Farm Gift Cards! 

Fleet Farm Gift cards are available by contacting 

Kay Lettau at  

kaylettau@gmail.com  

or by calling her at 

(920) 419-4849                     

 

Beautiful Barn Quilts 

Barn quilts are not only look great on the side of a barn or 

shed, they also look great as front porch d®cor!  Our very 

own Joe Kuehnl does an amazing job of painting the barn 

quilts.  Let Joe know what design you would like!   

                    

                     To Order Call:  (920) 836-1736                             

          

            

 

   Sizes Offered Include: 

2ôx2ô $60 

4ôx4ô $100 

8ôx8ô $225 

PIZZA UPDATE 
 

Clubs and groups have been asking what 

types of fundraising is allowed during Covid 

19 restrictions.  Basically, any fundraiser that 

is no-contact would be allowed.  Some ideas 

are: 

¶ Wreath, popcorn or other types of  

product sales that do not require in  

person contact and where ordering can be 

done via phone or online and where no 

contact drop off or pickup of product can 

be arranged. 

¶ Club leaders and youth could reach out 

to area businesses or organizations that 

offer funding/grants for specific club 

programming activities. 

¶ Bike-a-thon or Walk-a-thon (in good 

weather). Pledges could be accepted and 

social distancing could be accomplished 

outdoors while walking/biking. 

 

No-Contact Fundraising Ideas 

2021 Camp Counselors! 

 

We are hoping and planning for 

camp to take place in June of 

2021! 

 

If you are in high school and are 

interested in becoming a camp 

counselor,  we ask that you keep 

your  eye out for emails in the 

near future about  submitting an 

application.   

 

Interviews will most 

likely take place in 

January of 2021. 

mailto:kaylettau@gmail.com
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Pear and Apple Picking with Golden Oak 4-H Club! 

Golden Oak 4-H members picked apples and pears for an elderly lady this fall.  She had several trees and 

hated seeing them go to waste, so we picked several boxes and donated them to some food banks in the  

area.  Thank you to the following members who helped pick.  They are Ryan Beck,  Hadley and Tenna Ruet-

ten, Avery, Jordy, and Nora Pakula, Jennsen and Peghton DeRoo, and the parents who helped.  

- Sarah Winkel 


